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4M. Shri ajnlk: Will the Minister 
of Commerce be pleased to state:

(a) the amount of foreign exchange 
involved in the import of television 
seta by Government;
(b) the names of the countries from 

which these television sets are to be 
imported; and

<c) the method of repayment of the 
debt incurred for the purpose?

The Minister of Cepunerce (Shri 
Dinesh Singh):  (a)  5.  T.V. sets
were imported during 1965 and iSJJS 
at a total cost of Rs. 33.2 lakhs.

(b)  and (c). There is no proposal 
to import any more T.V. sets.

Import of Electronic Computers

487. Shri ajnih: Will the Minister 
of Commerce be pleased to state:

(a) the amount of foreign exchange 
involved in the import of electronic 
computers to be imported during the 
current year both for the public and 
the private sectors;

(b) the names of the countries from 
which  these  computers  are to  be 
imported; and

(c) the method of repayment of the 
foreign exchange  required  for  the 
purpose?

The Minister of Commerce (fUtrl 
Dinesh 8ingh>: (a) to (cl. In terms 
of the existing import policy, import 
of electronic computers is not allowed 
to Established  Importers and also 
ordinarily  to  Actual  Users.  AU 
requests  from  Actual  Users  are 
examined carefully,  and permission 
tor import is granted only after a 
thorough examination of the need for 
electronic computer in consultation 
with the Department of Labour and 
Employmnt. In view of this, it la not 
possible to state the number of com­
puter* to be imparted or the fbtvlga 
exchange involved in such import*.;




